Hopefully you have read in the Shopping Guide that a public hearing is scheduled for 11 June at 0900 at the Community Center to discuss a petition for a medical marijuana moratorium ordinance. A petition for the moratorium was presented to the Selectmen on 6 May 2016. They public hearing on Saturday is to gauge public sentiment and discuss the pros and cons of the proposal. A moratorium ordinance would give the town six months to develop land use ordinance provisions to specifically address medical marijuana dispensaries and growing facilities. A draft moratorium ordinance is posted on the town's home page. Additional information is also provided there. After the 11 June hearing, the Board of Selectmen will decide if a special town meeting is to be held to vote on the draft moratorium. If such a moratorium ordinance is passed, the selectmen will be looking for 5-7 persons to serve on a committee to research and draft a proposed modification to the town's land use ordinance. Please attend the hearing this coming Saturday and join in the discussion.

The contract to repair the flat portion of the Community Center roof has been awarded. The contract goes to IRC – Industrial Roofing Companies for \$19,020.00.

The Historical Society hosted an outstanding Memorial Day ceremony at the Veteran's Monument in East Baldwin this past weekend. This year's program honored Vietnam Era veterans. The newly completed monument grounds provided an inspirational setting to pay homage to the Baldwin residents who have served in the Armed Forces.

Thank You

Sincerely

Baldwin Board of Selectmen